
CAPITAL VALLEY CONFERENCE 
Athletic Directors Meeting 

 
 

AGENDA 

Wednesday, September 18 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER:   

 

 

ATTENDANCE: 

Al Hooker: League Commissioner 

Andi Wright, Bella Vista                               

Jorie Baer, Casa Roble                              

Dan Carmazzi, Christian Brothers                    

Sharon Props, Del Campo 

Dean Perkins, Oakmont                                 

Mike Morris, Rio Linda    

 

Mike Trillo, Antelope 

Bill Kapp, Cosumnes Oaks 

Tyler Escobar, Ponderosa 

Jamie Burch, Roseville 

Jason Feuerbach, Whitney 

                              

 

GUESTS 

 Jim Jorgensen, Jorgensen Sport Services 

Monte Mueller, Jorgensen Sport Services 

Larry Vaughn, Assignor for Football 

Melinda Kern, Assignor for Volleyball 

Derek Francios, Assignor for Soccer 

 

 

INTRODUCTIONS 

 New ADs not at August Meeting, were introduced 

 

Announcement:  Gary Summerhays has stepped away as AD at Del Campo, Sharon 

Props has replaced him 

  

 

DISCUSSION 

The Fall Sport Assignors explained their function, explained some of the problems 

they face with their operation.  There was a good exchange of ideas, situation and 

problems between the assignor and the Athletic Directors,  

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 Two schools have outstanding League dues, Christian Brothers, and Rio Linda 

 



A discussion about how announcers at football games should operate.  

Athletic Directors were referred to the Announcer Guide lines located on the league 

web site and announcers were directed to read the message before each contest. 

 

If bands are on the field during warm ups of football games, they need to be on the     

home side.  Visitors should be afforded half a field of warm up space. 

 

A reminder that air powered and mechanical noise makers are prohibited at  

all oudoor contests.  The firing of cannon or blowing of loud horns is not permitted. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS  

 Jesuit and St. Francis will replace Cosumnes Oaks for frosh contests.  Bill Kapp 

reported that there is a possibility that Cosumnes Oaks may reinstate their freshman 

programs in which case Jesuit/St. Francis would not be part of the league. 

 

 The first draft of the 2014 Football Schedule was reviewed.  The rival games which  

were scheduled for week ten on the schedule were switched with week eight.  The 

Athletic Directors felt that the earlier date would reduce the possibility of inclement 

weather and result in larger attendance. 

 

The Athletic Directors also wanted Freshman Football games played at the site of the 

host school for the varsity game. 

  

 

OTHER 

The Commissioner reported that there was a meeting of all the sports coordinators 

for the new league which was well attended and very positive. 

 

 

ADJOURN 

Meeting adjourned at 2:13 

  

  
UPCOMING MEETINGS 

 

Monday, October 7 - Denny's, Greenback & Sunrise - 7:30 
Wednesday, November 20 - IHOP, 2216 Sunrise Blvd. - 12:00 

Monday, January 13 - Denny's, Greenback & Sunrise -7:30 


